BRIDGEWATER AT LAKE PICKETT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 9, 2006

MINUTES

President Pablo Aguayo called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

In attendance were present President Pablo Aguayo, Vice President Dale Sorenson, Secretary Blake Mason, Director Rob Bursch, and Treasurer Carol Kluza.  Absent was Bridge Water HOA Manager David Bowman (Sick).

A quorum was stablished.

Since HOA manager was absent, no minutes from October meeting were approved, and no Manager’s Report was reviewed.

OLD BUSINESS

Carol talked about the different banks that she researched in which to open CD’s accounts and made the suggestion to go with First Commercial Bank of Florida.  Carol made the motion to use First Commercial Bank of Florida and Blake second, and the motion passed unanimously.

Pablo talked about what was discussed in the meeting with Mr. Lee Chira and the HOA lawyer regarding the billboard that Mr. Chira wants to install next to the BridgeWater front sign.  In summary, three options came out of the meeting:

1) Buy the piece of land where the billboard will go from Mr. Chira.

2) Don’t approve as an HOA the billboard installation.  This option will require that the HOA take Mr. Chira to court to prevent Mr. Chira from making the HOA remove the part of our sign that is on Mr. Chira’s land and from putting up the billboard.  This will cost the HOA between $50,000 and $100,000.  Note that this is a best guess from our attorney, not actual numbers.
3) Approve as an HOA the billboard installation.  With this option, Mr. Chira will transfer the rest of the land where our sign is, except the little space he needs to install the billboard.  Even though he gets the HOA approval to install the billboard, he still  has to get the County’s approval to install it.  There is a chance he won’t get the approval for the installation.

The HOA lawyer recommended to wait until we hear from Mr. Chira on how much he will sell us the land, to decide which other option to follow.

Pablo gave an overview of the new BridgeWater website.  It should be ready by the end of the month.

The Board went over the proposed 2007 budget put together by David, Dale and Carol.  Some changes were made.  The Board will vote on this proposed budget at the December’s meeting .

NEW BUSINESS

The Board approved paying for the installation of a water meter for the new island on the back entrance.

The Board will get quotes on how much it will cost to build a sign at the new island on the front entrance.

Rob will put together a newsletter and mail it by the end of the month.  This will be the last mail-in newsletter.  From now on, the newsletters will be posted in the web site.

The board will request a copy of the contract with Community Management Professionals.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.  The next meeting will be December 14, 2006.
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